
 

 

  Wilkes East Neighborhood Association 
Board Meeting Minutes 

January 11, 2021 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 by Kris Freiermuth. This Board Meeting was held via Zoom. 
 

Roll Call: Kris Freiermuth, President, Gail Voge, Secretary, Greg Hartung, Land Use, Bob 
Lundbom, Website and Newsletter, Billy Simmons, Treasurer, Dimitrios Zourvos, Member 
at Large, Sarah Jacobson, Member at Large, and Erica Porras, Member at Large 
 
Kris started the meeting thanking Sarah for setting up November and January meetings.  
Also, thanking Dimitrios for inviting Chief Robin Sells. 
 
Motion to approve October Board meeting minutes.  Motion was 2nd and approved. 
 
Treasury Report – Billy Simmons 
 
No Activity 
 
Land Use – Greg Hartung 
 
There was a request for any e-comments regarding Albertina Kerr building.  They had a 
change to the solar panels array to have more kilowatts per hour.  Greg did not see any 
concern for this and wanted to see if there were any other public comments. 
 
They started tearing down the Albertina Building and did it in one day. 
 
WENA Facebook Page – Sarah 
 
No updates at this time.  Sarah will add Tina’s Planting trees on our Facebook page.   
Kris has an issue with the water drains being blocked with mud and pine needles.  It was 
suggested to post on Facebook “Thanks to all the neighbors for cleaning the water drains”. 
Street sweeping is the 2nd Monday May through November.  There was a suggestion to 
post weather alerts and council meeting notices on WENA Facebook page. 
 
Website & Newsletter – Bob Lundbom 
 
The deadline to have any articles to Bob for the newsletter is February 12 at noon.  An 
article is coming from Tine regarding planting trees in Wilkes-East and Gresham 
neighborhoods.  Dimitrios is going to ask Emily Bower to send in an article regarding 
Rockwood Rising.  Greg is going to submit an article regarding Land Use.  Greg suggested 
that maybe an article about Hazard Waste Spill.  He had a problem at his house and was 
pleased that City of Gresham came out to help him out.  Bob asked Erica to send him her 
biography to add to the newsletter. 
 
Motion to pay Bob for Website Domain posting.  $26.43 December through March.  It was 



 

 

2nd and approved. 
 
March Public Meeting Speakers – Kris 
 
Code Enforcement – Jessica Harper is confirmed.   
 
Other suggestions:  City of Gresham Environmental Services, Gresham’s new Mayor 
Travis Stovall, Council Representative for March Jones-Dixon or Dina D., or Jeff Carr CEO 
of Albertina Kerr to give a current update. 
 
Kris would like to update the Welcome to the Neighborhood Packets and would like some 
help with that. 
 
Kris asked Dimitrios to be the timer for the WENA Public Meeting in March. 
 
Motion to adjourn was seconded and approved.  Meeting ended at 8:05 
 
Next Public Meeting, Monday February 8, 2021 at 6:30 pm via Zoom.   
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


